
ETHICS AND AI

Technological advancements change and affect the world 
every day. These create new opportunities but also raise 
critical questions and new challenges at a rapid pace. The 
discussion started by exhibiting two main views that exist 
around AI today. The first one states that humanity should 
be aware of not losing control of AI, while the second one 
assures that we will organically find our way as we have 
done several times in response to disrupting technologies. 
For the first time in human history, there is not only an indus-
trial revolution but a cognitive one as well.

Human labor is being replaced by automation across the 
globe. People around the world use AI regularly without 
knowing how it works, nor understanding its implications. 
The group was asked to think about the challenges and 
opportunities for AI, particularly in the local context. How 
can Mexico, and many other countries around the world, 
adopt and adapt to new technology?  What should Mexico 
be doing as a country to respond to the impacts of AI in a 
proactive way, such as the impact on the private sector and 
education? How could AI help provide some of the basic 
requirements in life?

AI cannot always be trusted to be fair and neutral, given 
that there is a lack of transparency about what goes into 
the algorithms, not to mention their potential to unfairly 
discriminate. For example, China’s social credit system can 
determine that an individual is not credible enough to take 
out a loan, however the individual does not know why the 
algorithm made those recommendations. It is important to 
distinguish between consumers using AI that gives people 
the choice to “opt-in”, such as iPhone’s Siri, versus an “opt-
out” system, such as China’s social credit system. When AI 
affects customers directly, there is a shared responsibility 
that algorithms should be transparent and checked for bias-
es. Creating a role inside companies, such as a compliance 
manager for AI, would provide an opportunity to oversee 
the implementation of AI and check for biases in collabora-
tion with the engineering and business teams. 

Many believe that AI is going to take over and replace 
countless jobs, such as drivers, factory workers, and service 
jobs. Some members of the group underscored that AI, such 
as autonomous vehicles, will create new jobs as people feel 
safe and secure when an individual is helping a machine 
operate (e.g. airplanes). A more effective way to respond 
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to the threat AI poses to employment could be to develop 
a retraining system across the economy for individuals to 
meet the needs of a changing world, such as skilled labor to 
develop and repair AI, such as autonomous vehicles.

Despite these challenges, the participants agreed that AI 
could be a tool for fixing these problems if used correctly, as 
the technological change will happen whether we engage 
or not. The group noted that societies must learn to adopt 
these technologies into our daily lives to improve our tasks. 
The use of AI must be done in a responsible way to assure 
human welfare and mitigate the risks.

The group asked important questions regarding the gov-
ernance of AI: Who has a responsibility to govern AI? Who 
should regulate it? These questions around AI play a crucial 
role to establish limits and enforce certain principles. AI 
needs to be understood within a wide range of fields and 
consider how it is used in different contexts. The regulation 
and governance of AI, at both the local and global level, are 
not being developed and adopted as fast as technologies 
are. This raises yet another critical question: Should govern-
ment be responsible for regulating AI? Or should industry? 
Many participants felt there must be shared responsibility 
between the government, civil society, and the private 
sector, and the customers and end users of technology. 
The regulation of AI has not moved quickly enough to stay 
ahead of the technology. This was on display earlier this year 
as many members of the US Congress did not know which 
questions to ask regarding AI and technology during the 
hearing with Mark Zuckerberg, creator of Facebook. 

One question that the group grappled with to conclude the 
session was the ethical framework that should guide the 
development and use of AI. The participants discussed how 
society should approach the fact that perspective on what 
constitutes ethical AI varies among individuals and different 
countries. What may be considered ethical in Mexico may 
not be ethical in other countries, such as India or Germany. 
Apart from the government, companies have a responsibil-
ity to develop their own ethics protocol and involve their 
leaders and heads of the company in the process. Custom-
ers also need to demonstrate the importance of ethical AI 
principles to companies through their buying decisions.

AI IN MEXICO 

The second session addressed the approach and applica-
tion of AI within the specific circumstances of Mexico, with 
the goal to identify the main challenges that the country 
is facing, what the opportunities are, as well as threats that 
could arise in the near future if prompt actions are not taken.

Mexico is the first country in Latin America to launch an artifi-
cial intelligence strategy, and one of the first ten countries in 
the world. Yet, AI has not been embraced as swiftly as in oth-
er countries. Moreover, the government’s decisions regard-
ing AI tend to be political instead of rational. It is predicted 
that 19% of jobs will be affected by AI in Mexico, most of 

which are jobs held by men, according to a collaborative 
report published by the British Embassy in Mexico, C Minds, 
and Oxford Insights*. This concern should be addressed 
proactively. Mexico needs to create the right ecosystem to 
leverage the benefits AI can bring to the country. 

The Mexican government has not given adequate priority 
to this field, and therefore there is not a specific budget 
assigned to develop and adopt it into society. Another chal-
lenge Mexico faces as a country is education, where there 
is a lack of talent development and a focused education on 
technology. Citizens are not informed how to use technolo-
gy nor how to become developers. This mistake results from 
traditional education systems as well as from industry and 
culture itself. 

Despite these challenges, Mexico is placed within the top 
ten countries in the world to be advancing towards a nation-
al AI strategy, according to a report made by the AI 2030 
coalition, composed of practitioners, academic institutions, 
companies, startups, public agencies, organizations, me-
dia and other key actors of the digital ecosystem and AI in 
Mexico. This group is pushing for an agenda that provides 
as much information as possible so that the country can 
fully understand the wide array of elements that need to be 
considered for policy. 

Most participants agreed that Mexico has the right qualifica-
tions to be a leader in high-quality AI.

Mexico is unique for its focus on using AI to achieve so-
cial goals, such as financial inclusion, fighting corruption, 
improving public health, and reducing crime. There is great 
opportunity in Mexico to leverage AI for the needs of indi-
viduals in these important areas.

ACTIONS NEEDED 

It is essential that industry and civil society communicate to 
the government the impact AI can have and put it on the 
agenda to enhance its development. In addition, the private 
sector and the government should coordinate and manage 
their efforts, resources, and time more efficiently towards 
new strategies to have a broader impact on society.

In addition, we must find ways to identify and develop Mexi-
can talent to develop high-quality AI products. In that sense, 
the group recommended that different sectors promote and 
foster education in a wholesome way, not leaving it only to 
traditional education systems. This will help to improve the 
quality of jobs and prepare people to engage in a modern 
economy.

Finally, we must have indicators to measure the impact 
of policy and technology at the local and global level to 
determine if these steps are on the right path. At a global 
level, society must demand, create, and promote these new 
technologies in an ethical fashion. The first step to do so is 
by taking these conversations out of the room and out into 
the homes of all those who will be affected. 

*  Towards an AI Strategy In Mexico: Harnessing the AI Revolution 
    http://go.wizeline.com/rs/571-SRN-279/images/Towards-an-AI-strategy-in-Mexico.pdf 
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